Faculty Meeting School of Law January 29, 1979 Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

MINUTES

Desiderio, J. Ellis, Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Hart, Hermann, Kovnat, MacPherson, Minzner, Muir, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Schwartz, Senescu, Simson, Stelzner, Teitelbaum, Utton, Winograd; SBA President Olson; Student Representatives Blackburn, Dumas, Moore.

The meeting was called to order by Dean Hart; minutes of the meeting of January 15, 1979, were approved.

The faculty approved for graduation in December, 1978, the students whose names appear on the attached memorandum dated January 18, 1979.

Dean Hart made announcements: (1) Columbia and Harvard offer free tuition scholarships to faculty members; (2) UNM limits to 39 days the time spent on outside work for compensation; (3) University of Detroit Law School is seeking a new dean; (4) BYU is offering a self-study course, "Writing Skills for Law Students;" (5) the regional CLEO Program is to be at Tucson next summer and needs faculty; (6) UNM will continue having the Instituto next summer and will need faculty. Occhialino announced that the American Indian Law Students Association is conducting a national conference in Albuquerque on February 1 and 2, 1979, at the Albuquerque Inn. Speakers include Sam Deloria, Vine Deloria, Tony Silva, Marc Prelo. AILSA will have a memorial service on Thursday, February 1, for Johnson Tsosie. Law faculty and students may attend.

Professor Minzner, Chairman of the Honors and Awards Committee, recommended that the Ebel Scholarship nominee be John Roybal; the Bonnell Scholarship nominees: Sylvia Hendren, Alice Herter, Spence Reid, Maureen Sanders, Janet Santillanes, and Kathryn Wissel; the UNM Phi Kappa Phi nominees: Richard Beitler and Mary Vermillion (December class) and Janet Santillanes and Alice Tomlinson-Lorenz (May class). Motion to approve the recommendation carried.

The faculty then considered the status of students who did not achieve the required 2.0 average at the end of the fall semester. The petition of Ona Savage to remain in school was denied and she was thereby suspended. Also suspended, pending petitions, were Adrian Baca, Leon Boyden, Angela Juzang, Marcia LeClaire, Eldon McCabe, Julia Sanchez. The following were continued on probation: Joe Cabarrus, Dennis Chappabitty, Robert Fast Horse, and Pedro Palacios. Motions to qualify the probationary status of Joe Cabarrus failed.

A new version of the self-evaluation study having been distributed, Occhialino moved to adopt, with the exception of Section XI which will be rewritten and the fourth sentence of the Preface which had the reference to its publication deleted. Motion carried. Minzner, of the study committee, asked that staff members Adele Hunter, Carol Kennedy, and Norma Schmider be recognized as having contributed to the self-evaluation project.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Louise R. Camp

Sec'v.

THE UNIVERSITY OF NEW MEXICO

SCHOOL OF LAW 1117 STANFORD, N.E. ALBUQUERQUE, N.M. 87131

DEFICE OF THE ASSOCIATE DEAN

February 5, 1979

TEL. (505) 277-3948

Thomas Grisham, Esquire McCulloch, Grisham & Lawless American Bank of Commerce Complex 200 Lomas N.W., Suite 400 Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102

Dear Tom:

The Committee on Honors and Awards recommends the following students as possible recipients of this year's Bonnell Scholarship:

Sylvia Hendren
Alice Herter
W. Spencer Reid
Maureen Sanders
Janet Santillanes
Kathryn Wissel

The enclosed resumes have been provided by the students; if you need additional information, please let me know.

Best regards.

Sincerely,

Peter A. Winograd Associate Dean

PAW/mlc Enclosures

bcc: Lou Camp

Dean Hart Pam Minzner